## **UKRO Board Meeting – Sept '24 – Update for Website Tab:**

- Significant progress for UKRO now being made in all aspects of NFCC Road
  Transportation workstreams including:
  - Part of the new Road Safety Panel, chaired by Chief Constable Jo Shiner:
  - Invite received from Parliamentary Advisory Council for Transport Safety (PACTS) to be part of the Work-related Road Risk Steering Group (Aligned to Driving for Better Business Theme);
  - Catch-up with National Police Chiefs Council to align developments.
    Huge synergies and very close working;
- All progressing well for the National Rescue Challenge in Portsmouth,
  Hampshire & Isle of Wight FRS from 26<sup>th</sup> 28<sup>th</sup> Sept '24;
- There will be a rescue theme conference at the above event on 26<sup>th</sup> Sept for the first time in recent years;
- IFE draft scheme of work completed for the UKRO approved technical advisor qualification. Meeting programmed in near future with the IFE to discuss next steps;
- Announcement of hosts for forthcoming years to host the World Rescue Challenge;
- Recent UKRO Recruitment campaign has yielded a significant interest in UKRO and over 60 people have applied. Progress now being made amongst Trustees to consider suitability;
- Date of next meeting Dec '24.